Library and School Excess Levy Election in Kanawha County – November 9
An excess levy to provide funding for the Kanawha County Public Library and Kanawha County Schools is on the ballot on November 9. The levy will raise $24 million, of which $21 million will go to the schools. Approximately $3 million will go to the Kanawha County Public Library with the remainder to the South Charleston and Nitro libraries. This funding source is critical to the library, which lost 40% of its funding following a Supreme Court ruling last winter. Kanawha County Schools has continued funding the library for a year, but has not made any assurances that it will continue to do so. Therefore, the library needs this levy to provide a consistent funding source for the next five years. If the levy is not approved, up to six of nine branches will close and the Mobile Library will be discontinued.
Currently, the Kanawha County School system has a 65% levy in place, which will increase to 100% if this levy is approved by the voters. The additional levy will help the school system avoid a budget deficit and a reduction in student programs and services. Money from the levy will improve technology programs, expand and upgrade technical and adult schools, and continue summer school.

If you can’t make it to the polls on November 9, early voting is scheduled at the Voters Registration Office from October 26 through November 6. Contact the County Clerk’s office at 304-357-1030 for more information.

